
ST. PAUL’S BY-THE-SEA EPISCOPAL CHURCH

In 2013, a fire claimed two lives, including that of Reverend David Dingwall, at St. Paul’s By The Sea 
Episcopal Church in Ocean City, Maryland. Gillis Gilkerson was hired to build a +/- 2,300 square 
foot, two-story addition to replace space lost from the destruction of the rectory. 

The addition is equipped with a larger, modernized elevator, additional storage areas, a new 
ground-level lobby, gathering space at sanctuary level, a meeting and conference room, and a 
new driveway. An accessible restroom in DeWees Hall, the parish’s community center, was also 
added during construction. The expansion fills the physical void left behind by the fire and has 
created a positive presence on Baltimore Avenue, facing downtown Ocean City.

OCEAN CITY, MARYLAND

“We are truly grateful for the care and concern Gillis Gilkerson demonstrated during the 
entire construction process from the groundbreaking in May 2017 through to our celebratory 
dedication in April of 2018. We are especially pleased with the leadership and coordination 

of Don Murray and the day to day attention and care we received from Charles Morris. 
They, along with the other GGI team members and your many able subcontractors, are to be 

commended for their outstanding services. They should all be proud of their work.”

TOM SHUSTER | PROJECT MANAGER, ST. PAUL’S BY-THE-SEA
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